
District 6 minutes October 19, 2018

-Janice opened the meeting at 9:30 with the declaration of unity

-Cory said hello and were glad he’s back

-Mathea asked for 2 bills to be added to the agenda

-Anastasia read the 10th tradition for October…"Alcoholics Anonymous has no opinion on outside issues, 
hence the AA name ought never be drawn into public controversy"

-Jay read the concept for the month "Every service responsibility should be matched by an equal service 
authority, with the scope of such authority well defined”

-Secretary’s minutes for September amended to 10 signs on the bus at $28.00 each to come out of the PI 
budget…otherwise approved

-Treasurers report for October read by Jen…Approved

-No Alt DCM report

-Janice read her DCM report…Intergroup treasurer has been vacated; Little red group meeting is now a big 
book study; Cory is the Thank-a -thon chair

-Bus signs are on the way, and just a few hurdles are being navigated; Inventory questions have been 
prepared for the meeting next month;

-Janice is going to the committee meeting on the Windward side District 4 next month

-GSR reports:

Kelly-Princeville-Hanalei states the business mtg will be on the 4th Saturday, inventory questions being 
discussed

Ramon from Sunrise Sobriety says that commitments remain the same; Business mtg results that they are 
making donations to district, intergroup and Area; Rain or shine, they have their meetings everyday; Mens 
retreat coming up last weekend in October; 

Anastasia from Young Peoples group said that they recently made donations and that their attendance 
fluctuates; they are in good health as a group

Loretta from Hui O' Hana reported that there are plenty of commitments available

Jay from Kapaa Nooners has 3 meetings on Monday, Wednesday and Friday and they are working on an 
inventory for the assembly; cookies and coffee always served

Tom from Happy Hour: they have meetings everyday at 5pm; lots of new sobriety; lots of stuff going on; 
Business meeting 3rd Saturday of month; co hosting gratitude luncheon nov 9th; A float is being entered 
into the parade in December; they are working on an inventory.

Jen from Step Sisters reported that they have been growing; group is doing well

Charlie from North Shore Aloha reported that Monday is the flagship meeting along with other meetings 
that are growing; things going well; they need a coffee maker Tuesday night

Mathea from Koloa Aloha stated that service positions are filled; group is going through the inventory; 
Involved in the gratitude luncheon; members are asking for flyers regarding the gratitude luncheon;

-Committee reports:

Corrections report: No meetings at the Jail due to construction until further notice…Thank you April

Chris is our CPC chair…Mahelona is offering his phone number to be a contact person for anyone in need; 
He is involved with the gratitude luncheon

Jonathan is the Grapevine chair and is having a workshop in January 11th on the north shore…more will be 
revealed…Topic is about writing an article for the Grapevine publication 

PI chair John went to the budget assembly; Racks with pamphlets are now available at Dr McKennas office 
in Lihue; Trying to get the cruise ship to offer meeting lists; Gratitude luncheon is being held in November; 
meeting at the college in in the making, literature racks are there;

GRATITUDE LUCHEON...THE COST FOR A TABLE IS $ 100.00 FOR THE LUNCHEON…CHECKS CAN BE 
MADE OUT TO “HAPPY HOUR KAUI” AND SENT TO "PO BOX 662257 LIHUE HI 96766”…GROUP 
INVOLVEMENT IS AN UNDERLYING OBJECTIVE…UNITY IS THE KEY

Order your AA literature through Intergroup…Bob reminded us of that 

Jo Rina is our website chair… email her at website@kauaiiAA.org... with all requests for announcements 
and meeting info; Protective security measures are in place for our website; budget for the website was 
approved for $125.00 for 2020...Thank you

-Old business


mailto:website@kauaiiAA.org


Inventory questions for District 6 have been handed out. GSR’s are encouraged to go through the 
questions with their groups and District 6 will go through the responses in November…Just like a 4th Step 
inventory process.

-Announcements: FOR 6 MONTHS, THE 10 AM MEETING ON SUNDAY MORNING IN KAPAA WILL BE 
HELD AT THE KAPAA LIBRARY

Friday night 4th dimension in Kapaa is now being held in the classrooms behind the church

Thank a thon is on the 28th at the Stone church in Lihue, call for info Corie: 808-631-1353

October 25 is the halloween pot luck and campfire out in Kekaha…see the website for details

-Janice closed the meeting at 11am with the responsibility pledge


PS…There were 19 attendees at the meeting today…!!






